Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
April 29, 2013
1:00-2:40 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for April 15, 2013 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:

· Dr. Alan Smith reported The Southern California Earth Resources Awareness Conference was last Thursday and there were 120 participants.
b. Announcements from the administration:

· Campus visits for current searches: Faculty and staff are encouraged to attend open forums for the current campus searches.
· CSUSB 50th Anniversary: We will need to decide the ways in which CNS would like to celebrate the anniversary. This will be an agenda item at a future chairs’ meeting.
· Learning Management System survey: The survey is due May 6, 2013. 
· Student research opportunity survey: See email from Francisca Beer dated April 23, 2013. 
· Counselor’s Day: Counselor’s Day will be held on May 17, 2013. Dr. Georgiou will be doing a presentation. Each department may send in a PowerPoint slide for him to include in the presentation. 
· Chancellor White visit:  Chancellor White will be visiting CSUSB on May 8th and 9th, 2013. The open forum will be from 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. on May 9th. 
· Online course articulation:  The dean reported that the chairs should expect to get requests for articulation agreements for online courses.
· Provost to attend a meeting: The provost will attend a chairs’ meeting, however it may not be until the next AY.
· Holding seats for freshmen: We will be holding seats for freshmen again in the fall. The dean does not have details yet but she will pass them on once she has them.
3. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – Dr. Georgiou
· Spring: Dr. Georgiou handed out census data. As of census, the college was at 106.7% of target and the university was at 101.4% of target.
· Summer: Priority registration for summer 2013 begins May 6, 2013.
· Fall: Priority registration for fall 2013 begins May 23, 2013.
· Winter 2014: Schedule build begins on May 20, 2013.
b. Development update: Ms. Hunt reported that

· She will be moving to a cubicle in AD on May 1, 2013. 
· We should get confirmation soon of acceptance of an Edison Grant submitted for $5,000 (STEM scholarship), and $2,500 for Observatory  K-12 outreach programs.
· She is setting up a tour for a donor who may wish to do an estate gift to the computer engineering area estimated at possibly $1 million.

· A tour of the nursing lab and presentation to a private donor for a naming opportunity of $500,000 was per the donor, “not big enough”. Ms. Hunt is currently formulating some larger opportunities to include:

· Naming part of the HPE/nursing lab or old nursing lab with remodel and new lab

· Naming a courtyard or plaza either in nursing or in front of the biology and chemical sciences buildings area

This is likely in the $2-5 million range, but could develop into as much as $20 million for a future new building or other naming
c. Awards/Recognition: The chairs nominated and selected Dr. Leo Connolly as the Mace Bearer for the CNS commencement. The chairs also nominated and selected the following faculty for awards:
· Teaching – Doug Smith, Chemistry and Biochemistry

· Research and Scholarly Activities – Haiyan Qiao, Computer Science and Engineering

· Service – Kim Williams, Biology

d. iDashboard: Dr. Georgiou gave a presentation on the new software, iDashboard. The data available on iDashboard may be used to assist administrators and others to make decisions. Dr. Georgiou will be participating in a week long training to learn more about iDashboard. He reported that the chairs will be asked to identify data that they would like to share and display for their department. A discussion followed. 
e. Academic Personnel:  There was a brief discussion on the consultant report that was circulated regarding Academic Personnel. The dean would like additional feedback from departments.
f. Living Lab Grant: There was a discussion on the request for courses being created or “tweaked” for the Living Lab grant. The dean would like the chairs to submit their ideas to her by Wednesday, May 1,, 2013.
g. Governor’s Higher Education Plan: The chairs discussed the Governor’s Higher Education Plan. The dean would like suggestions and comments sent to her.
